The Rockefeller University Center for Clinical and Translational Science

Minutes of the Advisory Committee on Clinical and Translational Science (ACCTS)

October 31st, 2007

Voting Members Present: Robert Darnell, Ed Barbour, Jon Blumenfeld, Edgar Charles, Barry Coller, Emil Gotschlich, Peter Holt, James Krueger, Christian Munz, Maija Neville, Melissa Offenhartz, Barbara O’Sullivan, Sarah Schlesinger, Terry Solomon, Knut Wittkowski, Mayte Suarez
Invited: Diana Bernal-Messinger, Donna Brassil, Elizabeth Londoño, Justin O’Connor, Suyan Tian
_______________________________________________________________________________

The meeting was called to order at 2:35pm

_______________________________________________________________________________

1. Minutes from the September 28th, 2007 ACCTS meeting were reviewed and approved.


2. Scientific Review of New Protocols

a) James Krueger
The Natural History of Pigmented Skin Lesions 

[Reviewer: Dr. Emil Gotschlich]

3. Scientific Re-Review of Protocols

a) Lisa Neff
LNE-0602 - The Natural History of Obesity and Associated Conditions Before, During, and After Treatment with Conventional Therapies

[Reviewer: Dr. Sarah Schlesinger]

4. Scientific Review of Ongoing Protocols

a) James Krueger
JKR-0179 - Screening for  Entry Into Psoriasis Studies

[Reviewer: Dr. Emil Gotschlich]

b) James Krueger
JKR-0603 - A Phase 3, Multicenter, Randomized Study Comparing CNTO 1275 and Etanercept for the Treatment of Moderate to Severe Plaque Psoriasis
[Reviewer: Dr. Emil Gotschlich]

c) Jeffrey Friedman
JFN-0357 - Leptin Treatment for Prevention of the Metabolic and Endocrine Sequelae of a Decreased Caloric Intake:  Studies of Patients on a VLCD

[Reviewer: Dr. James Krueger]

5. Reports of Director and Co-Director
Dr. Coller reported on the NIH/NCRR revised CTSA funding guidelines. Rockefeller will receive a 5 percent budget reduction for FY 2008. The Center is in good shape for the next year and a half; however the precise impact of future cuts is uncertain. 

Dr. Coller announced that Dr. Daniel Rosenblum’s Program Officer from NIH/NCRR will conduct a site visit at RU on November 30th. Dr. Rosenblum’s agenda consists of review of the Center’s Outreach Program, IT, and the process of protocol development and its efficiency.  

Dr. Coller reported on exploration of a collaboration initiative with University of Pittsburgh regarding an electronic searchable database. The objective is to create a single database in which investigators can search for patients who have agreed to be contacted about participating in studies.

Dr. Coller asked ACCTS to consider whether they would be willing to allow their current patients to be contacted by investigators at other CTSAs.

6. Reports of Subcommittees

a) Research Study Design and Biostatistics

    
[Dr. Knut Wittkowski]

Dr. Wittkowski introduced the biostatistical programmer Tingting Song, who maintains muStat (package and server) as a resource for investigators and has already assisted researchers in the Auerbach and Krueger labs, as well as groups in Italy and Germany. He also announced that Rockefeller has signed a license agreement with the Vanderbilt CTSA for the use of REDCap for Web-based entry of research data and, with personnel support from Rogosin Institute, developed a link between the existing WISDOM prototype and REDCap to automatically generate REDCap screen forms from the meta data in the WISDOM knowledge base. In addition to the existing licenses for S-Plus (including Array Analyzer, the commercially supported version of the open-source Bioconductor package) the Center has acquired two concurrent use licenses for the proprietary GeneSpring micro-array analysis package. Dr. Wittkowski directed all board members interested in GeneSpring to contact Edward Barbour about participation in training sessions. Dr. Wittkowski also announced that, in addition to the recent upgrade to Pathway Studio, the center has acquired 5 licenses for Ingenuity and that training would be made available to those interested.  The next Center Newsletter will announce the acquisition of all of the above mentioned licenses.

b) Inter-institutional Collaboration, Recruitment, and Community Engagement


[Elizabeth Londoño & Dr. Peter Holt]

Ms. Londoño reported that she participated in a health fair on September 15th where she was able to recruit, make new contacts and promote the Center’s outreach program.  Ms. Londoño noted that she was able to meet Majority Leader and Chair of the New York City Community Health committee Joel Rivera.  Since their initial introduction Ms. Londoño has been in contact with Mr. Rivera and has set up a meeting to speak about his interest in collaborating with Rockefeller University.

Ms. Londoño hopes to be able to work with Mr. Rivera and possibly see what sponsorship opportunities and visibility the Center could receive. 
c) Research Education, Training, and Career Development

[Dr. Sarah Schlesinger]

Dr. Schlesinger reported that on Tuesday, October 2nd the Research Education Subcommittee met and the minutes from that meeting have been released.  Dr. Schlesinger reported that four slots have been filled for the KL2 Scholars program. Dr. Schlesinger reported that she is working with the Dean’s Office to decide whether Scholars would receive a separate commencement in December now that they would be receiving their Masters degree.

d) Oversight of Pilot and Collaborative Translational and Clinical Studies

[Dr. James Krueger]

Dr. Krueger reported that the Oversight of Pilot and Collaborative Translational and Clinical Studies Subcommittee received nine request for Pilot Project funding.  A summary of the Pilot Projects was provided to the board.  Dr. Krueger noted that all of the projects had considerable merit.  Dr. Krueger noted that thus far $200,000 has been budgeted to support pilot projects. Seven of the projects were recommended to each receive $25,000.

It was brought to the attention of ACCTS that one outside protocol had been submitted by a former Clinical Scholar now conducting research in Texas on lead toxicity. ACCTS agreed that before outside protocols could be approved, PIs would have to hold an adjunct position in a Rockefeller University Lab.

7. Review of Center Metrics and Resource Utilization
Ms. Neville announced that the NIH metrics would be sent to the board electronically.  M. Neville would like board members to review metrics prior to next months ACCTS meeting. 
8. Assessment of Underutilization, Inappropriate Use, and Low Productivity


None
9. Review of Budget

Budget review will take place at the next ACCTS meeting.

10. Strategic Planning Issues

The senior CTSA leadership is currently developing new strategic plans for the implementation of new initiatives in Good Clinical Practice (GCP) and Information 
Technology in order to make the necessary budgetary adjustments based on next years 5% reduction in funding. After these are completed, the ACCTS will review the plans, make revisions if necessary, and approve a final plan for implementation. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:05pm

Respectfully submitted,

_________________________________

Maija Neville

ACCTS Administrator

Approved:

_________________________________

Robert B. Darnell, MD, PhD

Chair
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